Planning Board of the Village of Aurora

Aurora, New York 13026

Minutes
Regular Monthly Meeting, July 13, 2011

Present:  Nancy Gil, Pat Bianconi, Alan Connors and Ann Balloni.

Absent:  Frank Zimdahl
Also Present:  Village Clerk Dee Nance, Deborah Brooks, David Brooks Laurie Roberts and Bill Roberts.

Gil called the meeting to order at 7:25 PM.

Due to the late start of the meeting Gil rearranged the agenda to begin with New Business.

New Business – The board reviewed application #11-09, from Laurie and Bill Roberts for the construction of a 720 sq. ft. art studio at 41 Wells Road.  
The Roberts provided a topographic map to the board to facilitate discussion of drainage and run-off concerns.
The board discussed whether this application should go before the Community Preservation Panel.  The Roberts reported that they did not believe the studio would be visible from a public way, although they could not be certain.

Gil and the Planning Board conducted a site plan review of the project, with Gil commenting that the size, style and proportions of the studio all seemed quite appropriate to the site.  Gil noted that setback requirements were being met on all sides.

They discussed plans for water and sewer service to the studio.  Mr. Roberts thought that the studio would be hooked into the main water line that feeds their house.  Ms. Roberts telephoned the architect and was able to confirm this.

A question was raised regarding excavation.  Ms. Roberts reported it was the architect’s opinion that because the studio had no basement and would only require an 18-inch footer, excavation on the project would not reach the 25 cubic-foot threshold that triggers a special permit.

Estimated timeline for construction was approximately six weeks, and the Roberts hoped to begin as soon as possible.

Gil stated that the project would require a short-form SEQR.  Balloni moved to establish the Planning Board of the Village of Aurora as lead agency on the SEQR; seconded by Connors.  Motion carried 4:0.

Upon completion of the SEQR, Connors moved a declaration of no adverse environmental impact; seconded by Balloni.  Motion carried 4:0.

Bianconi moved acceptance of the site plan for Application #11-09 from Bill and Laurie Roberts as submitted; seconded by Connors.  Motion carried 4:0.
The Planning Board advised the applicants to meet with CPP chair, Avery Ayers to determine if their application will require a Certificate of Appropriateness.

Gil read aloud the minutes from the June 8, 2011 Planning Board meeting.  Bianconi moved acceptance of the June 8, 2011 minutes, amended with minor corrections; seconded by Connors.  Motion carried 4:0.

Gil reported on her research into County Planning involvement with projects adjacent to State Route 90.  She was able to confirm that the County Planning Board does become involved and conducts a 239m review on projects located within 500 feet of a state highway.  She noted that the Planning Board could give approval to projects in this category, contingent upon completion of the 239m with County Planning.

Connors moved adjournment; seconded by Balloni.  Motion carried 4:0.  The meeting adjourned at 8:31 PM.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 10, 2011 at 7:00 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Dee Nance

Village Clerk

